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Useful Phone Numbers 
 
Neighbourhood watch              488640 
Beeford Surgery                        488234 
Use this number also for emergencies 
Reception Opening hours 
8am to 12 & 4pm to 6pm 
Closed Thurs afternoon 
Mobile library dates: 7th November and then 
every second Friday , 1 to 2 at Blue Post  
Vicar      488042 
Church warden    488647 
Parish Council    488912 
Village voice      481717 
Blue Post      488300 

 
Village School      488227 
Farm shop     07578 686106 
PO & shop    488233 
EW&C Councillors: 
Jonathan Owen   01262-420550  
Jane Evison    01964-534393 
Street light problems   01482-395740 
Dog fouling    01482-396301 
Nuisance    01482-396380 
(anti social behaviour)    
Advice from customer service centre 
      01482-887888 
Police non emergency                      101 
Taxi      01377-241518 

 
Diary for Village Voice 
Meeting in the Village Hall 
Social Centre Committee First Monday each month 7.30pm - new members needed and welcomed 
        Prof. Ann Mortimer – Gardening talk – 13th November 7.30pm 
        Christmas Fair - Saturday 22nd November  
Lisa-Marie Dance Academy meets Wednesday afternoons 4 - 5.00pm  
Yorkshire Countrywomen 7.15 pm Wednesday 12th November and 10th December 
Neighbourhood Watch will meet 15th December, 7.00pm  
Frodingham Drum Club meets Tuesday evenings, 7.30pm during term time. 
Frodingham Parish Council meets second Monday in each month at 7.30pm – all welcome  
Frodingham History Group will meet 20th November at 7.30pm  
Mature Mayhem (an exercise class for seniors) meet Friday afternoons 2-3pm for exercise and fun. 
Paperback Swapshop  1st Sunday in the month from September 7th, 10.00 am-12.00 pm 
Youth Club alternate Friday evenings in term time 
Frodingham Museum Sundays 2.00 pm – 4.00 pm until September 28th. 

P C C. Quiz night Thursday 27th November 
Morning Coffee 6th December – 8.30-10.30 
 

Book Swap, Review and Superfast Broadband Query 
As a regular user of the monthly book swap I thought I’d let you all know a bit about it. Firstly it’s free and 
the idea is to bring along one or more books you have read and then you can take up to 4 books of your 
choice. There is plenty to choose from with a selection of over 400 from well-known authors like David 
Baldacci, Celia  Ahern,  Jodi Picoult,   Freya North, and  Michael Connolly. You can even try out a different 
author. There are lots of genres too from chick lit to thrillers, historical novels, autobiographies and comedy 
as well as the latest top reads.  Come along and have a browse you’re sure to find something. 
Bev Allport 
 

 
YOGA. SHIATSU. REMEDIAL MASSAGE. 

 
LOUISE WRAY (MRSS. BWYdip) 

WEEKLY YOGA CLASSES IN DRIFFIELD 
Remedial Massage & Shiatsu treatment: 

Please call or email to arrange appointment 
TEL:        01377 538091 
louise@healingtree.co.uk 
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WOLDS WANDERERS 
For a variety of reasons the September walk never happened. In October, however, we were 
blessed with a beautiful sunny day, more like summer than autumn. We parked up in Bainton, 
crossed the very busy Middleton road and picked up the 
Minster Way. This led us along dew-laden field headlands 
to North Dalton. Striking due north, with buzzards wheeling 
overhead and impressive views all round, there was a gentle 
ascent to the top of the Wold before dropping into Deep 
Dale. Turning east we followed the dale to Low Wood and 
the Tibthorpe road. Turning again, we followed the road-
side verge back to our starting point.  
A very straight-forward but never-the-less very satisfying Wolds walk in good company. 

 

Beeford Bowls Club 2014 This year has been an excellent year for the 
weather with only a few matches called off or re-arranged. The green is in 
superb condition due to the efforts of a number of club members who have 
put hours of hard work into making it so. The green is now completely 
fenced in and we have a very good club house. 

The club winners for this year are: Singles – Ian Frost. Pairs – Jan & Richard Jennings. 
Triples – Richard Jennings, Eric Smithson and Ernie Perry. We are always looking for new 
members and would welcome any one who would like to come and try their hand at flat green 
bowls. There is no obligation and we are a very friendly club with a good social side. The club 
will be open again in April of next year. Come and give it a go.                                      F.A.W.                                                                               

 
 

 

Dave’s 
Fish & Chips 

At North 
Frodingham  
Village Hall 

Every Friday 
   4.30 – 7.00pm 

Having a Party, 
Celebration or Event? 
Dave’s Fish & Chips is 
available to book from 

£3.50 per head for 
children and from £5 
per head for adults. 
Call Dave – 07402 

823599 
 

 



      
Editorial 
 
Again, another  colourful  edition. We hope that you 
like the front page which again has been the work of 
the pupils at our Primary School 
 
Looking back I find that this is the 19th edition that I 
have edited, obviously with massive support from 
Peter. i e  into my 4th year !!! And I will aim for this to 
be the best year for V V yet.  However that is heavily 
dependent on you – your inputs. 
 
Like me you are probably fed up with the regular 
notices appealing for dog owners to pick up their dogs 
mess. I get frequent requests to include prominent 
notices to try to shame the guilty owners to reform. 
The culprits are few but persistent. Most of our village 
dog owners clean up. 
 
Again, we must thank the volunteers that have 
distributed  Village Voice.  
 
Advertisement rates b & w    colour                                       
Creditcard size £4.00    £6. 00 
Quarter page   £7.00     £10.00 
Third page   £8.00     £12.00 
Half page            £11.00    £15.00 
Full page            £20.00     £25.00 
 
Reducing the risk of chimney fires 
 Many of us will soon be lighting fires for the first time in 
months. As part of Home Fire Safety Month, it is  aimed  to 
raise awareness of safe chimney use, including the 
importance of ensuring that chimneys are swept regularly, 
are clean and appropriate quality fuel is used. 
  What causes chimney fires? 
Chimney fires usually occur because the deposits of 
combustion are left within the flueways. A chimney 
fire is the burning of soot within the  flue system, and  
can result in damage to the flue, house or surrounding 
structures and  can start a house fire.  
Chimney fires are usually started when high 
temperatures or flames extend into the appliance 
outlet and ignite  the combustible deposits.  
Humberside Fire and Rescue Service is urging 
residents to follow the following guidelines: 
• Ensure your chimney is swept regularly, according to 

the type of fuel used: 
o Smokeless fuels – at least once a year 
o Bitumous coal – at least twice a year 
o Wood – quarterly when in use 
o Oil – once a year 
o Gas – once a year (Any work on gas appliances 
requires a Gas Safe registered installer/engineer) 

• Keep chimneys and flues clean and well maintained 
• Be careful when using open fires for warmth. Make 
sure you always use a fire guard to protect against 
flying sparks  

• Ensure the fire is extinguished before going to bed 
or leaving the house 
• Ensure good quality fuel is used 
• Never interrupt the air supply by blocking air vents 
or air bricks 
Responsibilities for the maintenance of chimneys 
Renters and owners 
Any person that uses flue appliances has a 
responsibility to maintain the appliance and flue.  
Landlords 
Landlords have a duty of care to their tenants and are 
required to repair and keep in working order, any 
room heater and water heating equipment. 
After a chimney fire has occurred it must be 
inspected thoroughly as soon as possible by a 
Certified Sweep before the chimney is used again. This 
is to ascertain if the rapid and dramatic changes of 
temperature, which would have occurred within the 
chimney, have caused any damage and to determine 
the need for any remedial measures.  
Chimney sweeping 
Chimney sweeping is important. The function of 
sweeping the flue/chimney is to remove the deposits 
that build up when the burning of carbon based fuels 
occur. By sweeping the flue/chimney it ensures that 
there is a clear and safe passage for the safe exit of 
combustion products. This lessens the chances of the 
chimney catching fire. 
It is important to remember that all fuels – including 
oil, gas, wood, charcoal, coal and smokeless fuel – 
contain carbon and care should be taken with all flues 
at all times. If you do not get complete combustion 
then carbon monoxide will be produced. 
Sweeping will also ensure the safe removal of 
obstructions that may have lodged inside the flue: 
nests, cobwebs, flue collapse (loose brickwork), which 
could prevent the safe exit of products of combustion 
The other function of a chimney sweep is to help and 
advise people in the safe use of the appliance . 
Find your local chimney sweep  at 
www.nacs.org.uk or at www.hetas.co.uk 
 

PESTARREST   
PEST CONTROL SERVICE 
PROMPT, CLEAN & EFFICIENT 
             (Established 1974) 
 
 

 

CATERING-INDUSTRIAL-AGRICULTURAL-DOMESTIC 
TIMBERCARE-WOODWORM 

SPECIALISTS IN RODENTS & INSECTS 

 
6 Alton Park, Beeford, East Yorkshire YO25 8BZ 

Tel. 01262 488306  Mob. 07833 394409 



  

 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

ALL MEETINGS ARE ON THE THIRD MONDAY 
of  March; June; September and December 

IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE AT 7pm 
The last 2014 meeting is: December 15th 

If you feel you could spare half an hour, then 
please come along to the meetings 
 
Please remember to keep your Christmas presents out 
of sight from windows, also when shopping and 
returning to your car with your goodies don’t just lock 
them in the car and walk away to do more shopping; 
get in your car and move it away to another space in 
the carpark.  
From Jane Evison & Jonathan Owen – 
County Councillors 
BUDGETS  
Although next February’s council tax budget seems a 
little way off East Riding of Yorkshire Council has been 
working on the council’s finances and most importantly 
thinking about how we aim to protect the services you 
value most. Since 2010/2011 ERYC has made £71 
million of reductions with a further £70 million of 
savings to be made by 2017/2018  
Whilst making these budget cuts we have still 
managed to hold the council tax at 0% increase whilst 
maintaining the services you tell us are important to 
you. Every year we invite representatives from all the 
parish councils as well as partner organisations to 
attend budget meetings where the council provides a 
true insight into the choices councillors will be faced 
with when producing the budget for next year. Our 
budget meetings for this year start in November and 
there has been a high level of demand from people 
wishing to attend and the events are now fully 
subscribed. However this year to ensure we gather us 
much information as possible from residents anyone 
who would like to have their say on the council’s 
spending priorities can do so via an online survey.  
The new online survey should only take five minutes of 
your time and closes on Friday 5 December.  
To complete the survey go to 
ww.eastriding.gov.uk/budgeteventarticle 
 - which will be live on Tuesday, 21 October, 2014  
 THE LOCAL PLAN  
The East Riding Local Plan is the name for the suite of 
planning documents that together will provide the long  
 

term plan for development in the East Riding it will 
provide the framework for managing new development 
and addressing the main planning issues in the East 
Riding to 2029.  
Whilst perhaps sounding a bit heavy and uninteresting 
this plan once adopted will be used to guide 
investment decisions and determine planning 
applications which affect all areas of the East Riding. It 
identifies the location and amount of new development 
that will take place in different towns and villages in the 
East Riding, including new homes, shops and 
businesses.  It also identifies where development 
should not take place, for example because of the risk 
from flooding or because a site is protected to remain 
as open space - such as allotments and playing fields.  
As part of the process before the plan can be adopted 
it has to go through a public enquiry stage, which is 
where we are at present.  
North Frodingham is designated as a Village in the 
draft local plan; this means that only small scale 
development within the development limits would be 
allowed, whilst ERYC has no plans to alter that we 
must await the inspector’s decision. It is hoped the 
process will be completed by late winter /early spring.  
 CHRISTMAS CAR PARKING  
We recognise how difficult things have been for a 
number of our local businesses in the current 
economic climate and as in previous years we aim to 
support the local economy by providing free car 
parking at the key Christmas period. We hope this will 
encourage people to shop locally and attract trade to 
the town centres in the run up to Christmas.  
 
 

 

. 

 

 

 

              NEW YEARS EVE DISCO with Bar 

                
                NORTH FRODINGHAM SOCIAL CENTRE at 

8.00PM 
                   Tickets £5       

                available from Suzanne Sycamore,  
             Christine Pea and Janet Walker. 

         Plates of savouries or sweets will be                
appreciated 

            In Aid of Cancer Charities 
Supporting Sam Wylie 

 
  (Jumble Sale held 13th September 2014 

       raised £480.96 
      Thanks to all who helped 

      and everybody who supported us. 
       Sale of Pens raised £233.00) 



  

 



    

 

                                                   

 

  
 

Your local Veterinary Practice 
01262 481005 

Surgery Times (by appointment) Mon-Fri 
AM 9-10 
PM 2-3 

Evening 5-6.30 
 

 

 
Easy parking 

 
Very conveniently located 

 
Well equipped surgery 

 
24 hour emergency service (on same number out of hours will 

be seen at Bridlington) 

Garth Veterinary Practice 
Garth House, Straight Lane, Beeford, Driffield, E.Yorks, YO25 8BE 
Tel:(01262) 481005, Fax:(01262) 488770  www.garthvetpractice.co.uk 

 

 

 



 

 

Photovoltaic (PV) Panels 

PV collectors utilise free energy from the sun and daylight 
to generate electricity. SH Energy are currently installing 
small domestic systems, less than 2kW (eight panels), up 

to 50 kW systems on commercial buildings. Ground 
mounted arrays are also proving popular for customers 
with limited roof space but have large gardens or land 

available.  

 The Photovoltaic (PV) incentive is in place with a feed in tariff giving an immediate income as soon as the product is installed. 
For more information please visit our website or call us directly. 

 
Tel: 01262 469616   On Site: 07581 532220 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

AUTOSAFE 

 To 
rear of 77 Main Street 

 

 

 

 

 

Diagnostics 

Tyres 

Batteries 

 
 

 



 Next Meetings 
 November 21st, 2014 

December 5th, 2014 
December 12th, 2014 

6:30-8:00 p.m. 
£1     Ages 7-12 

Village Hall 
Contact: Jennifer Loubo 

Tel: 01262 481019 
Email: jennifer.loubo@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
attending, including a haunted house and disco. Thank you to all the volunteers you helped pull off a great night. 
Note the new dates with a Christmas Party on the 12th. So if you’d like you could wear a fancy frock or a 
collared shirt, or just come as you are to the Christmas Party.  We’ll have some Christmas music and games, 
along with food and such. So I look forward to seeing you at the next Youth Club night! 
In other Youth Club related news I would like to congratulate the children from Lifestyle: Emily, Izzy, Connor, 
Emma, and Amelia who have won a prize for their fundraising efforts this summer. T hey have been invited to 
the Awards Ceremony at Hull City Hall on November 12th. Not every team that has won a prize are invited to 
this ceremony, therefore, it is a great honour to receive an invitation. I would also like to say another thank 
you to the North Frodingham community who came out and supported these children, you were a huge help. . 
Thank you all for supporting us. 

Youth  
Club 

 

 

We’ve had a very exciting first Half 
Term of Youth Club, with the 
money raised from the Lifestylers 
we have purchased a playstation 
and wii console along with games 
and extras. 
We had a Halloween Bash on 
October  17th with 31 children  



Parish Council Report 
Well at last we have a litter bin at the Playing Field, although it was sad that it was knocked off its concrete 
plinth within 2-3 days of being installed! Having taken about 13 hours of correspondence/meetings/ etc to 
finally get the bin we hope that it will prove to be successful in reducing litter in this part of the village. 
One new planning application was discussed, for yet more ground mounted solar panels in one of the 
fields, no objections were raised.       
Council was represented at an ERYC organised meeting during the month, during which delegates were 
made aware that dealing with failure to clear dog mess from public areas is now a high priority. Now it is 
possible for details of offending owners to be reported and for them to be sent a warning letter from the 
ERYC Dog Wardens – you have been warned: 
 
Do you see irresponsible dog owners walk on after their dog has fouled. 
REPORT THEM TO US IN CONFIDENCE 
DOG WARDEN SERVICE – 01482 396301 
Where possible please tell us : location & time & date of fouling, name & address of dog owner, description of the 
dog. To request removal of dog faeces please call 01482 393939 from East Riding Council 

 
Our local Police contact was able to report no incidents in North Frodingham, but warns that criminal 
activity is spreading throughout the East Riding. Thieves are targeting anyone who does not lock their 
property or maintain constant vigilance. Telephone scams are increasing in number and variety; the latest 
included a caller saying ‘Hey this is …… sorry I missed you, call me back quickly on 0809….. as I have 
something important to tell you’.  0809 is an area code located in the Dominican Republic; the call charge is 
£15.00 per minute and there is no redress if you make the call! 
Sussex Police said ‘Do not dial area code 0809, 0284 or 0876 from the UK unless you know 
the person you wish to contact.’ 
 

 
 

WANTED – Dry & Secure Garage / Barn / Shed to store a VW Beetle 
My 1974 VW Beetle is going to be off the road for a year or so and I’m looking for a secure space in an unused 

garage or a corner of a dry barn / shed for at least a year and probably a bit longer. 

To be completely clear, this is just for storage - I’m not looking for a workshop and won’t be in and out every 

weekend wanting to do bits to the car. That said, I would need to be able get to it occasionally when required. 

I live in North Frodingham so somewhere local would be ideal but I’m happy to consider anything that is dry, 

secure and cheap! I really can’t afford anything like commercial storage rates – but if you’ve an unused space 

that might suit and will give you a bit of extra spending money, then please let me know. 

Paul Mackereth, 01262 488023 or 07766490745 



 



 



ALAN SIMMONDS LUNCH 

 

SEPTEMBER QUIZ NIGHT 

            

 



St Elgin's Church 
Rector 
Rev. James Grainger-Smith  tel.01262 488042 
ChurchwardensChurch Wardens 
Mrs Kathryn Kell  tel.01262 488647 
Mrs Ann Briggs tel.01262 488420 
Monthly Services 
2nd Sunday 9.30am Holy Communion  
4th Sunday 9.30am Family Service 
* DECEMBER SERVICES 
Sun.14th Benefice Holy Communion, Beeford at 10am. 
Sun. 14th Village Carol Service - Nth Frodingham at 
2.30pm - followed by mulled wine & mince pies.  
Sun.21st Benefice Holy Communion,Leven at 10am. 
Wed.24th Crib Service - Nth Frodingham at 3.30pm. 
(service suitable for very young & the not so young). 
Wed.24th Holy Communion - Nth Frodingham at 9pm. 
Sun.28th Benefice Holy Communion - Nth. 
Frodingham at 10.00am. 
More info. about St Elgin's can be found at - 
www.achurchnearyou.com/north-frodingham-st-
elgin  
It's not too late for you to commemorate a loved one or 

special event ie. wedding, baptism, by buying a pane 
in the East Window for only £2.  For more information 
contact Shirley Hebden on 01262 488284. 
Notes 
In October the PCC welcomed Brig. Alan Simmons 
back to the village for a thank you lunch, it was lovely 
to see him looking so well.  Thank you to Shirley and 
everyone for making it possible. 
Diary Dates 
Thurs.13th.Nov. Coffee morning with Mrs H. 
Robinson, 6, Eastfield Close at 10am. 
Thurs.27th.Nov. Quiz to be held in the Village Hall.  
7.30 for 8pm start, £2.50 each to include supper, no 
more than 6 members per team.  There are prizes for 
the winning team and spot prizes. 
Sat.6th Dec. Bacon Butties at the Village Hall 9.00am 
to 11.30am. *note change of times (If you've already 
had breakfast why not pop in for a coffee & a chat). 
Tues.9th.Dec. 'Christmas Coffee Day' at the home of 
Mrs Ann Briggs, 98, Main Street,10am to 4pm. 
Sat.31st Jan.Driffield Male Voice Choir 7.30pm at the 
Village Hall. 

 
Sophies 
Here’s a tip for free, always check your emails…. If I had done that, then I would have put a piece in the last village voice, about 
me moving schools, and potentially moving to a school in Scarborough, but as most of you know already, I didn’t go to 
Scarborough. I have joined my dearest little sister at Hymer’s to re-sit year 12 after getting those awful results. It was a huge 
change from Driffield, but it helped that I had such support from some amazing friends and my family. I have now swapped from 
Maths to RE and from History to Tudor History, and I’ve kept Business and French. A lot of people didn’t get what they wanted in 
their results this year, and getting a second chance is a miracle, but it would have been better to get it right first time, so I 
suggest, to who-ever is reading this, be it GCSE or AS level student, take into account that you really do need to study hard, ask 
questions, and keep asking your teacher to help you if you don’t understand. I’m sure if I had the courage to ask more questions 
last year then I wouldn’t be in a year lower than the people that I have been to school with for several years.  
RE is amazing; before you start to roll your eyes, it isn’t just what you expect, it has really opened my eyes, made me think more 
about what I say and do, and what the consequences of my actions might be. Our teacher said that RE has made believers doubt 
their faith, but for me it has strengthened it, but made me see that I should take in other people’s opinions, I may not believe in 
the Big Bang, but others do, and I respect that; that’s what the world needs. it needs respect, if we all respected each other’s 
ideas and beliefs, then maybe, just maybe, it would be a little more peaceful on our little planet.  
I also want to mention Young Farmers, it is open for people aged 10-26, and is a great way to make new friends. I’ve made 
friends that I know will be friends for life, it is great fun. If you want to come along, don’t hesitate, Brandesburton Young 
Farmers is ran on a Wednesday evening, and we do a lot of things. If you want to get involved send a text to either the chairman 
Charles Taylor on 07706940768, or the secretary (that’s me) on 07725332501. Our next meetings are: 
5th November- Bonfire Night 
12th November- visit to Aunty Bessie’s Bakery 
19th November- visit to Pot-a-doodle-doo in Bridlington 
26th November- Flowers for Christmas at Brandesburton Parish Hall 
3rd December- visit to Newsome Brewery, Winestead. 
17th December- Carol singing (always a fun evening) 
So if you want to become more confident, have a laugh, and make friends for life, come and join us. 
 
Finally there are some people in my life at the moment, that are fantastic, they’re the sort of people that you can rely on for a 
chat, and a cheer up any time of day, in the past few days, when we lost our horse, they have comforted me, and I want to thank 
them, they know who they are, I don’t know what I’d do without you guys, honestly, you are fantastic, I really do love you lot.  
 

 
Jelly Tots is a friendly, local playgroup for babies and children up to 5 years old. We offer playtime for Mums, Dads, 
Grandparents, Carers and their children offering a large selection of toys, craft activities, dress up, ride on’s, singing etc 
We meet every Wednesday morning (term time) from 9.3Oam until 11 .3Oam at the Village Hall. The cost is £2.00 per child (50p 
per additional child) which includes tea / coffee and biscuits for the grown up’s, milk / juice and a mid-morning fruity snack for 
the little ones. We do hope you’ll come along and give us a try - new faces are always welcome so we look forward to seeing you! 
If you would like to know more please call Lynn on 07823 373228
 



 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Festive Opening Hours 

 
Christmas Eve –Open All Day 

Food served 12pm- 9pm (booking essential) 
 

Christmas Day  
Join us for a festive tipple, open 12noon – 3pm  

 
Boxing Day – Open all day for food  
(See inside for special festive menu) 

  
New Years Eve - Open 12 noon – 1am 

Food served 12 – 2pm, luxury set menu 6 – 9pm 
 

Wishing you a very Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year! 

Mike, Elaine, Staff and Family 

79 Main Street, North Frodingham, YO25 8LG Tel: 01262 488 300 

 

Christmas at The Blue Post 
Family run free house since 2010. 

New Year’s Eve 
We are welcoming in the New Year a little 

differently at the Blue Post this year. 

We have hand crafted a luxurious 3 course set 
menu at £30 a head and we would love to invite 
you to  enjoy a relaxed evening with your loved 
ones in our cosy restaurant (and of course a few 

cheeky glasses of bubbly if you so desire). 

With the log burner giving out a welcoming 
warmth and great food, drinks and company 

you’re sure to have a New Year’s Eve to 
remember, without the fuss. 

Please see inside for menu, or give us a call for 
details. Demand is high so booking is essential. 

 

Keep up to date with our 
festive events and menus by 

coming in to see us or 
checking the Blue Post 

facebook page. 

Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch  
Wednesday 17th December. 







Social Centre Report 
 
The second phase of our project to improve security at the Village Hall is now underway and we hope to complete 
the work before the end of the year. We will also be making sure that any outstanding work on the Children’s 
playground and the Kicking Wall will be completed within the same time-frame. 
The first of our monthly evening events, Sheila Meadley’s cookery demonstration was very successful with plenty of 
tasty nibbles to enjoy and some interesting ideas for party food that would not require too much in the way of cost 
and/or preparation. Sheila’s amazing chocolate cake was won by Mrs Ann Briggs whilst the pumpkin carving 
competition, well supported with eight entries, was won by Jennifer Loubo whose pumpkin supported an 
imaginative cat face.   
Professor Ann Mortimer has agreed to give the next talk; supported by many slides, she will tell us how the Old 
Vicarage garden developed into the wonderful place that so many enjoyed during the Open Gardens event. 
To continue with presenting these, and other, events the committee does need your help; have you a little time 
available, no more than two hours once a month? We urgently ask for more residents to support the Social Centre 
Committee. 
 
 A RIGID RAIDER MK 1 FROM THE FALKLAND ISLANDS WAR COMES TO 

NORTH FRODINGHAM. 

On October the 15th  rigid raider (MK 1) was offloaded out of the canal 
at the Frodingham wharf; it was to become part of the ceremony to mark 
the official opening of the Town Lock on the Great Driffield part of the 
canal system. 
The Navigator was only one of the remaining 15 out of the 55 rigid / 
inflatable boats which went to the Falklands war,the inflatable sides 
from the Navigator have perished over the years. 
 

 

                                                                                                       

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Mr P.L. TURNER 

Local Builder 

New Development 

Conversions 

Extensions etc 

 

Knutwood 

26A Main Street 

North Frodingham 

YO258LA 

01262 488958 

         Y TURNER CFHP 
Foothealthcare Practitioner 

Turneryvonne1@sky.com 
Toe nail trimming, corn removal, , Diabetic 
foothealth care,              callus reduction, 

verrucas 
 

26a Main Street 
North Frodingham 

01262 488958         07811888473 
 



                       

From Pippa   WILSON 
Special Inspector Recruitment & Marketing 
Driffield PS 
We continue to receive reports of identity theft and 
credit card fraud.  One such incident reported to us 
appertains to a person endeavouring to purchase a mitre 
saw over the web.  The credit card details were given, 
but the cardholder was contacted by the company in 
question, advised there appeared to be problems with 
their card and it would be better if payment were 
effected by a direct debit.  The credit card company in 
question recognized there was something strange about 
the attempted transaction and blocked the card to 
prevent any potential  fraud.  Most of us purchase 
commodities via the website/E-Bay these days, but 
please be very vigilant; there are many opportunists out 
there who are very adept at stealing identities and card 
details.  Do not become one of their victims.  
We have also been made aware of attempts at vehicle 
cloning in the Force area.  Persons are being contacted 
by letter from a company calling themselves Vehicle 
Mileage Check.  Their plan of approach is to send you a 
letter stating they are acting on behalf of a motor dealer 
and that the vehicle dealer has the details of your 
vehicle as you are wishing to sell it, but before they can 
proceed they need to enquire about the vehicle’s 
mileage/condition etc.  If you have your vehicle at your 
home address but the alleged motor dealer has your 
vehicle details there is a good chance your vehicle has 
been cloned.  If this should happen to you, report the 
matter to the Police immediately.  
 A member of the public sold a small gold sovereign on 
E-Bay, posted the item via special delivery necessitating 
a signature at the recipient’s address.  E-Bay contacted 
the person selling the sovereign advising this transaction 
had been monitored and had been found to be 
fraudulent.  The person wishing to sell the sovereign 
contacted Royal Mail to try to stop the delivery, but was 
informed they were unable to intercept the parcel and 
that the person should contact the police to report the 
incident.  
 A male contacted a member of the public by telephone 
advising he was a bailiff and on route to their home 
address.  He gave a mobile number as well as an 0845 
type number as his contact details.  Being suspicious of 
the call, the member of the public rang the 0845 number 
which was answered by a female who stated the 
number related to Northampton County Court.  The 
member of the public thought this very strange and 
contacted Directory Enquiries for a telephone number 
for Northampton County Court.  When he made contact 
with the Court and explained the situation, he was told 
the Court knew nothing about the incident or who the 
caller was who had purported to be a bailiff.  

   

         

STEPHEN HARRISON 
Family Butchers of Quality 

Tel: Beeford 01262 488538  Mob: 07766 176382 

ORDER NOW FOR CHRISTMAS 

 

 
LOCAL FARM FRESH TURKEY 

GEESE, CHICKENS, DUCKS 
TURKEY BREAST (BONELESS) 

LOCAL FED BEEF, PORK & LAMB JOINTS 
TRADITIONAL HAM & BACON JOINTS 

DELICIOUS HOME COOKED HAM 

HOMEMADE 
PORK SAUSAGES (THICK & THIN) 

CUMBERLAND SAUSAGES 
SAUSAGE MEAT  

 
DELICIOUS HOMEMADE PORK PIES 

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 
MEAT VOUCHERS IDEAL CHRISTMAS 

GIFT 
 

PLEASE ORDER AS EARLY AS POSSIBLE 
 

LAST ORDERS ARE 15TH DECEMBER 





Local History Group 
 

 
September 18th Alan Brigham, the Speaker for the evening, spoke about the East Yorkshire Regiment in 
WW1. He gave us a comprehensive summary of his approach to research, highlighting some useful web 
sites for those looking for relatives etc. He then talked about the structure of the Regiment, the Battalion 
names and the men who were involved. Before the WW1 started there had been three battalions of regular 
soldiers, and a similar number of territorial regiments. Lord Kitchener’s recruiting success saw a further 
eight battalions added to the total; some went to France after training, some were placed in Reserve 
Battalions (used to make up the complement of a battalion that had suffered heavy losses) and others 
remained in England for coastal defence etc.  Three battalions were cited as ‘Pals Battalions’ keeping 
together the volunteers from a specific village or town.  One comprised mainly men whose peacetime 
occupation had been commercial; the second held men drawn from the professional class, and the third was 
labelled as t’others. 
Alan kept us entertained for over an hour after which Polly Stead gave the vote of thanks, and light 
refreshments were made available.  
The meeting in November is the AGM at which we will be considering the programme and group outing for 
2015. Come along, and if you enjoy what you hear, perhaps you will consider joining. We meet six times a 
year for an annual fee of just £5.00. 
 

North Frodingham Y.C.A.  
(Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association) 

 
Meetings of the Y.C.A. are held in the Village Hall on the 2nd Wednesday of each month starting at 7.15pm.  
Annual membership £12 plus £1 per meeting which includes tea/coffee and biscuits, visitors £1. 
 Future Meetings . 
Wed. 10th Nov. - Carol Parsons 'Crafts' - comp. - A decorated paper plate. 
Wed. 10th Dec. - Party Night – comp. A decorated hat. 
Wed. 14th Jan. - The Wheels off the Bus (Inca Trail) – comp. A scenic postcard. 
Sat. 17th Jan. - Annual Dinner at the Trout Inn, Wansford. 
Thank you to all who supported our McMillan Coffee Morning in September you helped to raise £466. 
New members are always welcome.  Just come along to a meeting or speak to any YCA member. 
 
Superfast broadband 
 Can anyone on the Parish council update us on this issue? It seems that ERYC are keen to support the spread of 
broadband and I understand that the Beeford exchange will be upgraded in 2015. However there has been no 
mention of when cables will be laid in N Frodingham.  With speeds of up to 24 MB being available from Driffield to 
Hornsea next year, it makes our 1.8mb utterly pathetic. We are in the 21st century too and deserve the same 
treatment as Beeford, Brandesburton and Leven!  I hope other villagers feel we have a case to put forward.  
Bev Allport 
Summary of the Response from our Ward Councillors 
The Council is restricted since, with BT being the supplier agreed by national government, we can only work to their 
roll-out programme which is very frustrating as the council carries the risk for any problems. 
Jane and I, were asked to 'launch' the first superfast broadband connections in Rawcliffe near Goole and we both 
made reference to the need for ensuring rural villages (particularly our ward!) were always at the top of the list - we 
had the ear of the BT Openreach Northern Director responsible and also the Governments BDUK regional director 
who oversees the delivery of the national programme and we made it clear to them the need. 
The good news is that BT Openreach have at least just about completed their provision of the new cabinets required 
across the East Riding - its now down to their capacity to connect their services. Nth.Frodingham is in the 
programme, and Jane and I will continue to monitor progress. Jonathan & Jane. 
 



 


